LAUC-B Affiliated Libraries Fall Assembly

November 16, 2004

Goldberg Room, Boalt Hall

In attendance: Paul Atwood, Bill Benemann, Barbara Bohl, Lillian Castillo-Speed, 

Lucia Diamond, Rita Evans, Susan Garbarino, Ron Heckart, Chuck James, Dan Krummes, Linda McLane, Nancy Novitski, Seyem Petrites, Nick Robinson, Chris Tarr, 

Laura Tatum, Linda Vida.

The meeting was called to order at 8:37 by Committee on Affiliated Libraries Affairs Chair Paul Atwood.

I. Committee Reports

a. Affiliated Reflector - Paul opened the meeting by noting that use of the affil@library is encouraged. Affiliated Libraries representatives on function and subject councils are urged to report any issues or information of interest to the Affiliateds via the reflector.

b. TALAG – TALAG (The Affiliated Libraries Administrative Group) Chair Linda Vida reported on recent TALAG activities. The Affiliated Libraries website is under review. TALAG is identifying instances where terminology used in websites, instructional materials and handouts is misleading, particularly when Pathfinder is described as “the UCB catalog” since the holdings of many Affiliated Libraries are not in Pathfinder. A meeting was held with Tom Leonard to discuss issues of concern. TALAG representatives will attend the All Doe/Moffitt meeting in January. PI status is being addressed in conjunction with LAUC-B.

c. PI Status – LAUC-B Chair Chris Tarr said that the language in the MOU regarding PI (Principal Investigator) status for librarians is unclear. Michelle Squitieri, union representative, would like to be alerted to any applications so the union can monitor how the MOU language is being implemented. Chris inquired about the level of interest on the part of the Affiliateds; was this something worth pursuing? While many members are satisfied with the status quo, several would like to see continued effort to clarify the situation.

d. Electronic Resources Finder (ERF) – Rita Evans reported that The Library has implemented its Electronic Resources Finder, but rather than linking to specified pages of the various libraries websites as was earlier discussed, The Library has a standard page for every topic. The links on the left side of the page include Pathfinder. Transportation Studies asked to have that link removed from the Transportation subject since it’s not an appropriated source to use transportation information, but that appears to be a problem. Paul Atwood will inquire about programming options.

II. Program – David Duer, Director, The Library Development Office

David Duer described the operations of The Library Development Office. He reported that they have raised $18,000,00 of the $27,000,000 needed for the Bancroft Library seismic retrofit and renovation, and said that is a manifestation of the warm feelings many people have for the library and how much they care about it. He encouraged any libraries interested in fundraising to capitalize on those feelings. The Development Office produces material that encourages giving to any library unit. He’d be interested in hearing about any success stories from the affiliated libraries, and said we should consider the value of our collections as marketing tools as well as research tools. Duer also suggested that we work with our individual unit’s development offices when applicable.

Respectfully submitted,

Rita Evans

